 Community Property Committee
     Minutes
 

April 09, 2020							
Clearwood Community Association 
Conference Room-via ZOOM

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL:
a. Meeting called to order at 7:00pm by Chairperson
b. Members present: Chair Cookie Skelly, Recorder Ron Parsons, Malinda Poirier, Henry Risen, Brandon Schock, Chris Audley, Walter White
c. Members Absent:  Syndi Martin (A)


2. COMMUNITY MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: None

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Chris made a motion to accept the March 09, 2019 Minutes.  Motion seconded by Malinda. Approved 6-0. 

4.  NEW BUSINESS ADDED TO AGENDA: 
	a. None     

5. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Ron made a motion to accept the April 09, 2020 Agenda as published with above addition. Motion seconded by Walter. Approved 6-0.  

6. Board Liaison Report: Malinda tasked to notify the Board of Directors (BOD) at their January meeting, and report the results to the CPC at our March 12, 2020 meeting, the following;
 	1. Malinda reported that Mitch stated that the Waiver sheet to be signed by the parent of any child wishing to participate in this program is a standard release form and needs no further additions. He also felt that any “check list” would create an increased liability and problems for the community at large and is not in the associations best interest. He also stated “the indemnification part releases the association from liability. The BOD holds the fiduciary responsibility of the association; therefore, any approved committee working within the BOD approval is considered an extension of the BOD are would be likewise covered.  
	2. There are no suitable spaces available for the CPC to utilize as a storage/work place at this time.  
	3. A capital expenditure project for all parks to replace play area boards has been approved by the board. 
	4. The bookkeeper will begin tracking CPC expenditures. Any project supplies should be requested through the maintenance department and will be identified as “for CPC”. 
Further updates from Mitch can be found on the Clearwood website under Manager’s Report

7. OLD BUSINESS: 
a. Syndi Martin has notified the Chairperson that she is resigning as a CPC member. Thank you Syndi for your past hard work and dedication to the community.




Old Business continued						April 09, 2020
b. CPC sponsoring teens-high school/college credit volunteer work program. Motion made by Chris and seconded by Ron to task Malinda to relay to the board the CPC concerns regarding committee members liability when overseeing workers. The group discussed the need to have the term “Committees” included to the group “identified as covered” under the Clearwood liability policy. Cookie feels very strongly that this should be added to clarify liability coverage for committees involved in this project and if it is not added she will not be willing to participate.  Malinda stated that all committees are implied and are under the Clearwood liability blanket policy. She will discuss the committee concerns at the next board meeting.
c. Work party reports: Longmire, Madrona, Otter
Discussion: The Chair reported to the group that a work on all parks/trails is progressing and is greatly appreciated. Malinda did state that the maintenance department is down to two full time employees at this time so creating large amounts of brush for them to pick up may not be a good idea for the present time. 
     d.  CPC Charter update. Malinda reported that the BOD has a work group in place that is attempting to standardize the charter format. Ron made a motion that we table further work/discussion until they publish their recommendations and guidance. Motion seconded by Walter. Approved.
e. CPC storage. See above.

f. Care of Parks/Trails; see above under work parties
g. Chair person resignation. Cookie advised the group that she will be stepping down as chairperson of the CPC as of April 2020. Brandon accepted the nomination for the position and was unanimously approved by the group as the next Chair. Cookie will remain as an active committee member. Cookie we wish to thank you for all of the effort, energy, tears and community dedication that you have provided over the past year as committee chair. Thank you; Brandon for accepting the position.
8. New Business	
a. Longmier landscape, retaining, wall
Discussion: Malinda advise the group that there are no available materials from other beach projects at this time. If the CPC feels that this project is needed a plan, with basic layout, should be submitted to the BOD for consideration. Brandon and Henry felt that removal of the dead and dying trees should be first priority before any retaining wall construction be done.
b. Outer wear for volunteers. No discussion. Tabled for present.
c. Schedule for work parties. No discussion.
d. Malinda requested that each member develop a CPC budget for group discussion. Brandon stated, unless there are objections or committee members have a different idea, that he will request from the BOD that the CPC be allotted $500.00 dollars for plants for this FYI. Please email any budget comments to Brandon.


New Business continued						April 09, 2020

11. COMMENTS: No attachments

12. ADJOURNMENT: Ron made the motion that the meeting be adjourned. Seconded by Brandon. Approved. Cookie adjourned the meeting at 9:00 pm. 
 
Submitted by: 
Ron Parsons                          Secretary Date: April 30, 2020
Approved By: 
Cookie Skelly 				Chairman, Date:__________

